
V. MOTIONS FOR THE BOARD TO CONSIDER

On the basis of plans and material submitted by the applicant and on the basis Planning Report #37-06, as well as testimony received by professional consultants, City Staff and the public, the Planning Board makes the following findings:

A. That the proposal as proposed is substantially in accordance with the conditional rezoning for the site.


Potential condition of approval:

2. That the boxing club total square footage be redesigned not to exceed 14,000 square feet and that amended plans and architectural drawings based on this size building be submitted for planning staff review and approval. 

B. The Planning Board finds that the Morrill’s Crossing project [meets/does not meet] the subdivision standards of the Land Use Code.

C. That the Planning Board [grants/does not grant] the following waivers:

W1: Sidewalk on one side of Morrill Street (Criteria #3 and 6)

W2: Width of Morrill Street (24 instead of 28 ft)


W3: Hammerhead Turnaround  (No Hammerhead turnaround proposed)

W4: Lighting (Uniformity ratio for entrance drive and recreation field lot)

W5: Parking Space Size (9 x 18)

D. The Planning Board finds that the Morrill’s Crossing project [meets does not meet] the site plan standards of the Land Use Code.

Potential Conditions of Approval:

1. That the applicant shall meet all the requirements as set forth in Tom Errico’s memo dated 6/06/06 including, but not limited to the requirement of  a post occupancy traffic study and potential resulting mitigation, implementation of access improvements at the Allen Ave. Apartments and Paul White Tile as well as contribution of $25, 000 to the Riverton Safety Project.

2. That the applicant shall meet all the requirements as set forth in Tom Errico’s memo dated 7/06/06 including the requirement for improvements to the Read/Bell/Adelaide intersection.

3. That the fence along the entry drive be continuous and not include a gap around the bus shelter.

4. That the store hours for the supermarket shall not exceed 6:00am to 11:00pm and that deliveries will only be accepted between 7:00am and 10:00pm.
5. That no nighttime activities will be allowed on the multi-purpose recreational field.

6. That the applicant shall meet all the requirements set forth in Eric Labelle’s memo of 6/6/06, including but not limited to $100,000 contribution to Fall Brook project (as stipulated in the conditional rezoning) and a 50 ft right-of way easement along the extension of Morrill Street from University Street to the railroad tracks.  

7. That the applicant shall meet all of the requirements as set forth in Steve Bushey’s review memo of 6/5/06.

And depending on the Planning Board’s decisions regarding waivers of Morrill Street sidewalk, roadway width, hammerhead turnaround, lighting and parking stall size…

7. 
That the applicant will revise the site plans in accordance with City technical requirements, including...

E. The Planning Board finds that the Morrill’s Crossing project [meets does not meet] the standards for the Traffic Movement Permit.
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